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I.
PRAYER AND WELCOME


Dr. Warren Shipton opened the meeting with a prayer.


Fr. Bienvenido Nebres welcomed the Executive Committee to the meeting.

Dr. Jin-Woo Lee welcomed the group to Keimyung University and showed a brief presentation of the university.

II.
PRESENTATION AND CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF MEETING
Ms. Alampay apologized for the wrong information given regarding the membership dues in the Minutes of the March 2007 meeting. The projected amount for the membership dues is US$66,500, not US$75,000.  

The Minutes of the Meeting of 10 March 2007 was approved as corrected.

III.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 
Copies of the Independent Auditor’s Report for the period ended 30 June 2007 were distributed to the Members.

Prof. Tsoi gave the following highlights:

a. The financial strength of ACUCA has improved: we have surplus funds, and the 

average return on investment was 20%, reflecting a 10% increase over the previous year.

b. The membership fees increased this year: five members joined ACUCA in 2006. 

c. Donation income is nil. 

d. Program expenses: there was no exchange last year under the student mobility scheme; the graduate scholarship program was suspended.

e. As of June 30, 2007, account receivables from 3 members totaled US$5,700. The members are: Myongji University, Handong Global University and Soongsil University.

Fr. Nebres thanked Prof. Tsoi for his report and expressed his appreciation to Prof. C.F. Ng for the excellent management of ACUCA funds.

Discussion regarding overdue accounts:

The General Secretary said that Handong Global University has an unpaid account for 2006-2007. They are unable to pay because their budget for the year was already closed. 

The Executive Committee members decided that it is not good for ACUCA to lose members. The Committee decided that the member could just pay his current fees. His membership in ACUCA will then be reinstated.

Resolution 1. The Executive Committee decided not to collect the unpaid 
dues of members so as not to lese these universities as ACUCA members and to collect instead dues only for the current year.

Resolution 2. That the Independent Auditor’s Report for the period ending June 

2007 be approved.

IV.
BUDGET FOR JULY 2007 TO JUNE 2008

The General Secretary presented the budget for the period from July 2007 to June 2008. 

The proposed amounts are:

US$31,500 for the operating budget 

US$21,000 for Programs 

Under the Programs budget, $10,000 is earmarked for the Student Mobility Scheme. ACUCA will only pay for the plane tickets of students.

The Auditor has requested an increase in its professional fee effective fiscal year 2007-2008. The existing audit fee (US$1,200) has not been reviewed since 2000/2001.  

The new fee is US$2,500.

Some funds in the budget are not spent. Could these unspent funds be used for other purposes? The Committee members decided that they could be used upon approval of the Executive Committee. 

Resolution 3.
That the proposed budget for the period July 2007 to June 2008 be 

approved, including the increase in the Auditor’s Fee.

Resolution 4. That should it be necessary to use unspent funds in the budget for 
other purposes, the approval of the Executive Committee members could be sought through correspondence.

V.
REPORT OF THE GENERAL SECRETARY

DATABASE
The database questionnaire was sent out to all members. Its purpose was to create a database where ACUCA members could access information about one another.

Only 18 out of 53 ACUCA members sent responses to the questionnaire. 

The questionnaire will be resent to those who have not responded. The help of the ACUCA Management Conference participants will be asked. The General Secretary said that presently someone is redesigning the database.

ACADEMIC JOURNALS

The Secretariat distributed survey forms to members to ask about in-house journals, the types of journals available in the network, the types of articles they accept, etc. 

Seventeen members responded. During the discussion, it became clear that ACUCA does not have the capability to publish a journal and it is not possible to publish one journal for everyone, given the diverse interests of ACUCA members.

VI.
STUDENT MOBILITY SCHEME

· Twenty-five ACUCA members have joined the Student Mobility Scheme

· The secretariat received nominations from six universities for 13 students.

Questions:

· How much will be given to each student?

· Who will decide the recipients of the grant?

Some notes:

· The exchange of students is done within the SMS network. It is not bilateral. 

· Students are nominated by the institution.

· The budget for 2007-2008 is US$10,000. The amount may be adjusted in the succeeding years.

· The $10,000 allocation has to be distributed among the current nominees and the nominees for the next term.

Proposals:

· The sending institution should be responsible for the airfare. If they cannot cover the entire amount, ACUCA’s help could be requested.

· Check the cost of airfares per region. Travel between Korea and Japan, for instance is not as expensive as that between Indonesia and Japan.

· Money left over from the SMS budget could be carried over to the succeeding year or put in a reserve fund.

In the past SMS programs, some members received more students than they sent out. Should the present program seek to balance this old record? The Executive Committee decided to disregard the old record and start the program on a clean slate.

Decision:

The Secretariat will not make the decision on whom to send. Each national group should decide. The country representatives will prioritize the nominees from his/her country.  The Secretariat will send applications to students’ chosen host universities which will then correspond with the students. Travel subsidies will be decided by the Executive Committee once students have been accepted by their host universities.
VII.
SERVICE LEARNING

During the Executive Committee Meeting in March 2007, an invitation for Service Learning proposals was made. None was received.

Dr. Yang said that the Taiwan Ministry is interested in promoting service learning. A person experienced in service learning would come and introduce the concept to faculty and staff. ACUCA members in Taiwan could put a plan together and request for help from the Taiwan government. ACUCA could provide a speaker and pay for his living expenses.

VIII.
CHAPLAINS CONFERENCE
In the past, UBCHEA organized conferences for new chaplains. ACUCA also organized conferences for chaplains but they were geared more towards practicing chaplains who shared experiences. 

Satya Wacana University in Indonesia has offered to host the Chaplains Conference in 2008. However, this activity is not included in the ACUCA 2007-2008 budget. Funds for this will have to come from registration fees to be collected from participants.

Suggestions:

· Satya Wacana could organize the conference using its network of chaplains.

· ACUCA could endorse this program to the ACUCA members. It does not guarantee, however that ACUCA members will join.

Fr. Nebres said he will talk to the President of Satya Wacana University, Prof. Timotius who is in Keimyung for the Management Conference. A final decision will be made afterwards.

IX.
OTHER MATTERS

A. UNITED BOARD

The United Board used to give ACUCA US$20,000 annually for its programs. This has been discontinued. ACUCA now relies on membership dues for its operating budget and programs.

UB has expressed its willingness to support ACUCA programs along the lines of:

· Service learning

· Training the next generation of leaders

· Programs for Presidents, Vice Presidents and Deans

· Programs for Asian countries like Cambodia, certain parts of China, etc.

When Keimyung University assumes the ACUCA Presidency after Fr. Nebres’ term, it could prepare a proposal for the consideration of the United Board.

B. MISSION COLLEGE

Dr. Shipton requested the Executive Committte to help build up Mission College’s library resources by an electronic sharing of library resources.
C. MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE

Aside from internationalization and quality assurance, participants of the Management Conference will also discuss the Christian mission of ACUCA, the challenges faced by members in the changing world and the new directions that ACUCA might want to explore.

X.
DATES

· EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING IN MANILA

Choice between 
April 11-12 (Friday –Saturday)

April 18-19 (Friday-Saturday)  

· 2008 GENERAL ASSEMBLY IN MANILA

The Executive Committee members were asked to check with the members in their respective countries if the Assembly could take place on October 23, 24 and 25. 

The same timetable as the Keimyung Conference will then be followed, where delegates arrive on Thursday and depart on Sunday.

XI.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 5:40 pm.

Prepared by:





Confirmed by:

DR. ANTONETTE P. ANGELES


BIENVENIDO F. NEBRES, S.J.

General Secretary – ACUCA



President – ACUCA
Ma’am, aside from Handong Global University, there are 2 more Korean universities with unpaid dues:
1. Soongsil University – 1 year

2. Myongji University – 2.5 years

In Resolution 1, was the decision not to collect unpaid dues 

· specific only for Handong University 

· or 

· for all members with unpaid dues?

Fr. Nebres said it is not good for ACUCA to lose members but I would like to know if I can reword RESOLUTION 1 so that it reads:

Resolution 1. The Executive Committee decided not to collect the unpaid 
dues of members so as not to lose these universities as ACUCA members and to collect instead dues only for the current year.

Or if you want to rephrase it, I would appreciate it.
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